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The Permanent Council held a special meeting to receive His Excellency Dr. Lenín Moreno, Vice President of the Republic of Ecuador.  The meeting was chaired by Ambassador Duly Brutus, Permanent Representative of Haiti, and began at 9:30 a.m.

The Chair of the Council extended a warm welcome to Dr. Moreno and his entourage on his first visit to the House of the Americas.  The Secretary General also conveyed greetings to Dr. Moreno, underscoring the achievements of comprehensive development program Manuela Espejo Solidarity Mission being run by the Office of the Vice President of Ecuador to improve the quality of life for persons with disabilities.
In his remarks, the Secretary General noted that the member states of the Organization of American States had adopted the Inter-American Convention for the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Persons with Disabilities, which initiative seeks to prevent and eliminate all forms of discrimination, with a view to the full incorporation of persons with disabilities into society.  Accordingly, he went on to remark that, along the same lines suggested by the Vice Chair, the document adopted by the OAS member states marked a shift in thinking about disability, moving from concern for social well-being to becoming a human rights issue, recognizing that societal barriers and prejudices are themselves a disability. It seeks to provide more opportunities for people, broaden the concept of citizenship, and create an effective environment for individuals to realize their full potential. The Secretary General concluded his remarks by thanking Dr. Moreno for coming. He also congratulated him on his nomination for the 2012 Nobel Peace Prize.

Dr. Lenín Moreno opened his presentation explaining that the basic purpose of his visit was to convey how enthusiastic the Government of Ecuador was to promote the rights of persons with disabilities and to support them. He focused his presentation on the pilot program called Manuela Espejo Solidarity Mission.
Dr. Moreno gave a detailed explanation of the operation of the program, noting that to fulfill the objective for which it was created, important studies had been done and that even the remotest parts of the country had been visited to identify persons with disabilities and to provide them with housing, wheelchairs, crutches, and other items, at no cost.  Dr. Moreno added that the program had a satellite communication system that enabled persons with disabilities to be monitored to ensure that they were receiving due care.  He concluded his presentation by inviting the member state representatives to visit Ecuador and to be able to participate in the work being done to benefit persons with disabilities.

The Chair of the Permanent Council thanked Dr. Lenín Moreno for his presentation and congratulated him as well on his nomination for the 2012 Nobel Peace Prize.  The Permanent Council took note of the remarks delivered by the Ecuadorian Vice President and by the Secretary General. 
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The meeting was adjourned at 10:22 a.m.
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